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 April Events  
 

 
April Fools’ Day 

April 1 
 

Music Therapy 
with Molly & 
Music with 

Mendelt 
April 3 

 
Ladies Auxiliary 
Spring Bazaar 
and Bake Sale! 

April 12  
 

Music with 
Tristan 

Alexander 
April 16 

 
Easter Music 

with Germaine 
April 17 

 
Easter Sunday 

April 20 
 
Election Canada 

Voting 
April 28 

• Jane Saywell- 2nd  
• Joan Godin- 10th 
• Katharina Riemland- 14th  
• Margaret Salomons- 30th 
 

 

 This year, it is April that holds the retelling of the fulfilment and crowning 
achievement of God’s revelation through Jesus. Through it we are 
reminded of how God dealt with the injustice and death dealing systems 
of the world (including our own). Unlike the rulers of today, Jesus’ victory 
came not in bravado, or executive order, or imposing his will on others. 
Rather he took his seat of power by serving the world in an act of 
sacrificial redemption, his throne being the cross. And because of this 
our hope for our futures was secured. (Galatians 3:13-14). So, while the 
world around us fears in uncertainty may we be a people of peace 
finding our consolation and rest in the one redeeming the world to 
himself. And may we encourage one another to trust in the God who 
was, who is, and who is to come.  

~ Michael Dyck, Spiritual Life Lead 

Hello all, I wanted to take a moment to reintroduce myself as I 
transition into my new role. As some of you may know, I was the 
Nutrition Manager at Pleasant Manor, and I am now stepping into 
the role of Administrator of Long-Term Care for both Tabor and 
Pleasant Manor. In this new position, I will be supporting the 
Nursing, Nutrition, and Therapeutic Recreation departments, 
ensuring that we continue to provide the highest quality of care 
for our residents. Though my role has expanded, I will still be on-
site on alternating days throughout the week, and I look forward 
to maintaining and strengthening the relationships I’ve built with 
residents, families, and team members. I am excited to continue 
working together in this new capacity, and I’m eager to 
contribute to the ongoing success and well-being of our 
community. 
Thank you for your support, and I look forward to this next 
chapter!” ~ Bronwen Hadfield, Administrator Long Term Care  

 

“He is not 
here; he 
has risen, 
just as he 

said” 
 
- Matthew 28:5-

6 

Pleasant Manor Ladies Auxiliary 

Spring Bazaar and Bake Sale 
Saturday April 12      10:00 to 11:30 

 
Bake Sale will be held in the CV Link and a Tea Room 

in the OV Chapel  
 

Bring your own bags & Cash Only 

Meet Vashnavi Bhanot- Nutrition Manager 
I am originally from India, where my close-knit family continues to 
reside. I relocated to Canada in May 2022 to pursue a certificate in 
Food and Nutrition Management at Georgian College in Barrie, where I 
lived for two years. In May 2024, I moved to Niagara Falls and 
assumed the role of Assistant Nutrition Manager at both Tabor Manor 
and Pleasant Manor, where I support both the dietary and 
environmental services departments. I am now thrilled to bring my 
knowledge and experience to Radiant Care, with the goal of 
contributing to its ongoing success. I have a passion for baking, which 
serves as a creative outlet for me. I also enjoy traveling, especially 
exploring new places, cultures, and cuisines, with Tokyo being at the 
top of my travel list. I look forward to further contributing to Radiant 
Care’s success and continuing to grow professionally within the 
organization. 
 



 
   

Pleasant Manor Post  
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Preacher’s Ponderings 
 

This year, it is April that holds the retelling of the fulfilment and 
crowning achievement of God’s revelation through Jesus. 
Through it we are reminded of how God dealt with the injustice 
and death dealing systems of the world (including our own). 
Unlike the rulers of today, Jesus’ victory came not in bravado, or 
executive order, or imposing his will on others. Rather he took 
his seat of power by serving the world in an act of sacrificial 
redemption, his throne being the cross. And because of this our 
hope for our futures was secured. (Galatians 3:13-14). So, while 
the world around us fears in uncertainty may we be a people of 
peace finding our consolation and rest in the one redeeming the 
world to himself. And may we encourage one another to trust in 
the God who was, who is, and who is to come.  

~ Michael Dyck, Spiritual Life Lead  

 
o Charlotte Klassen- 2nd  
o Art Goertz- 3rd 
o Esther Krauck- 6th 
o Peter Van Capelle- 10th  
o Peter Penner- 12th  
o Janina Wosinski- 13th  
o Marianne Epp- 14th  
o John Willms- 15th  
o Edward Wiebe- 15th 
o Henderika Mulder- 18th 
o Anneliese Pankratz- 22nd  
o Elmer Neufeld- 23rd  
o Eleanor Lepp- 23rd  
o Robert Schulz- 23rd  
o Alfred Warkentin- 24th  
o Anne Reimer- 28th   

Happy April Birthday To…  

 April Events  
 

 
April Fools’ Day 

April 1 
 

Music with 
Mendelt  
April 3 

 
Ladies Auxiliary 
Spring Bazaar  

April 12 
 
Hymn sing with 
Mike and Jim 

Gay  
April 16 

 
Tenant AGM 

April 22 
 

Pleasant 
Connections  
April 10 &  

April 24 
 
Election Voting 

Poll 
April 28 

Pleasant Manor Tenant Council 
Annual General Meeting (AGM) 

 
When: Tuesday, April 22nd 
Time: 2:00 p.m. - 3:00 p.m. 
Where: Creekview Meeting Room 

“He is not 
here; he 
has risen, 
just as he 

said” 
 
- Matthew 28: 

5-6 
Meet Vashnavi Bhanot- Nutrition Manager 

I am originally from India, where my close-knit family continues to 
reside. I relocated to Canada in May 2022 to pursue a certificate in 
Food and Nutrition Management at Georgian College in Barrie, where I 
lived for two years. In May 2024, I moved to Niagara Falls and assumed 
the role of Assistant Nutrition Manager at both Tabor Manor and 
Pleasant Manor, where I support both the dietary and environmental 
services departments. I am now thrilled to bring my knowledge and 
experience to Radiant Care, with the goal of contributing to its ongoing 
success. I have a passion for baking, which serves as a creative outlet 
for me. I also enjoy traveling, especially exploring new places, cultures, 
and cuisines, with Tokyo being at the top of my travel list. I look 
forward to further contributing to Radiant Care’s success and 
continuing to grow professionally within the organization. 
 
 

Pleasant Manor Ladies Auxiliary 
Spring Bazaar and Bake Sale 

Saturday April 12      10:00 to 11:30 
 

Bake Sale will be held in the CV Link and a Tea Room 
in the OV Chapel  

 
Bring your own bags & Cash Only 


